

**Integrated Waste Management Advisory Committee  
Meeting Agenda for Tuesday, January 06, 2009**

**Durham Town Hall 7:30 - 9:00 a.m.**

Present: Chuck Baldwin, Julian Smith, Nell Neal, Neal Ferris, Kim Nadeau, Doug Bullen, and Matt Courtland.

7:37am – Chuck called to the meeting to order.

7:40am - Julian Smith moved to approve the minutes, Kim seconded. Vote unanimous.

7:45am - Doug recommends that we don't go forward with the Concord Proposal. It is mainly an issue of storage and how long it takes to get to Concord. Doug said there are going to be single stream options for us in the future above and beyond Concord.

Julian suggested that we put info in Friday Updates, explaining that we've looked at single stream but at this point it doesn't make sense.

8:00am – The Natural Step – We talked about the committees to which we feel Ellen should show her Natural Step presentation. The Energy Committee, the Planning Board (talk with Julian to get on agenda), the Conservation Commission (send Julian an email and he will pass it onto some members), and the Economic Development Committee. It was suggested that we obtain a Natural Step DVD to play on DCAT TV. Nell said there is a study group in Durham starting in February on Thursday nights. Nell will send an email with details.

8:18am to 8:30am - Julian left the meeting.

8:20am – Nell left for work.

8:20am - Matt mentioned the Piscataqua Sustainability Initiative gathering on Sat in Portsmouth.

8:23am - Chuck told the committee about a “zero waste commitment” made by 21 communities in Central VT. He will forward the site.

8:27am – Newsletter ideas were discussed. The Spring Newsletter articles due March 8<sup>th</sup>. The letter will have the theme of “Reduction.” We will fine tune the details of the articles in our February meeting.

Doug asked if we can email the newsletter. Chuck said if we can get the list of names on someone's personal computer we could build a database residents' email addresses. Neil said let's not email the newsletter because many people like to hang it up in their homes. The group agreed with this idea and we decided to not pursue emailing the newsletter.

8:50am - Volunteer Recognition – We decided to have a pot luck for the volunteers. We will pick a date based on Jane Lenharth's availability. She is the best person to get a hold of the volunteers. Kim will contact Jane and let her know about our offer and that IWMAC has money for cake and refreshments if the volunteers can provide potluck.

8:57am - UNH – Chuck has called Tim Kelly several times but is waiting to hear back. Wants to invite UNH rep. to committee. Doesn't need to be from Durham.

8:59am – Heather was not in attendance so we will discuss “Grants for the Greater Good” in the February meeting.

9:01am - Kim motioned for meeting to be adjuourend. Matt seconded.

8:52am – Julian left the meeting.